
 

 

 
MEETING LOG 

 

SUBJECT: ASTM F08.10 Subcommittee on Bicycles 

FY 24 OP PLAN ENTRY: Bicycles 

DATE OF MEETING: 2/7/2024 

LOCATION OF MEETING: Virtual 

CPSC STAFF FILING MEETING LOG: Lawrence Mella (ESMC) 

FILING DATE: 3/7/2024 

CPSC ATTENDEE(S): Lawrence Mella (ESMC) 

NON-CPSC ATTENDEE(S): Contact ASTM for the full attendee list. 

 
Summary of Meeting: 
The subcommittee discussed a negative on the ballot for the bicycle grip standard revision. The 
commenter explained to the subcommittee that the hardness of the end caps should be 65 shore D 
instead of 65 shore A. Subcommittee members and staff agreed that the requirement should be 65 
shore D, which has a greater hardness than 65 shore A. Additionally, the commenter discussed 
handlebars with significant inside and outside chamfers that allowed end plugs to be pushed into the 
end of the handlebar and requested that OEM handlebars instead of the handlebar coupons be used 
when testing. The subcommittee will withdraw the draft standard revision, correct the shore hardness 
requirement, and re-ballot the revision to the bicycle grip standard.  
 
Next Steps: 
CPSC staff will participate in the next subcommittee meeting to continue the development of bicycle 
standards.   


